
COME VISIT and DIVE 
WITH YOUR FRIENDS and NEIGHBORS   

  Bay Area Divers meet at Clear Lake Park, 5001 NASA Road 1 at    
  7:30 pm the last Wednesday of each month (except December).   

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!   

The B.A.D. Board of Directors meet at 
Ryan’s Steakhouse on Bay Area Blvd. on 
the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 

pm.  All members are welcome. 

      
  June, 2007

 

  July, 2007

 

   August, 2007

  

  September, 2007

 

       4       BAD BOD Meeting  
       26      BAD General Membership Meeting    

  October, 2007

 

       2       BAD BOD Meeting  
         6       TRASHFEST 
       13       BAD Divers Flea Market— Jim Delane 
     20-27   CoCo View Trip—Randy Widaman 
       31      BAD General Membership Meeting        
  Novermber, 2007

 

       6       BAD BOD Meeting  
       10       BAD Anniversary Party 
       28       BAD General Membership Meeting       
      
      Have an event you want      
   to lead, contact the Board    
     for more details 
     

The BAD Calendar 

  

June 27, 2007  - General Meeting 
Social starts at 7pm - Meeting at 7:30pm   

We will have Dennis Deavenport with the HUPS (Houston 
Underwater Photographic Society) is coming to talk to us 
about underwater photography and show us shots from     

recent trips. If you were at SeaSpace 2007, it was HUPS that 
had that gallery of beautiful photos and Dennis was a         
primary contributor to the collection. This will be an          

informative and fun presentation.  
Public Welcome 

Rebecca Sykes 7 
Bettina Kuever 13 
Paul Bird 14 
Jim Carmin 19 
George Ulrich 23 
Rowe Henry 24 
Lori Collins 30 
Patty Gaubatz 30 

5 BAD BOD Meeting 
23 Twin Lakes Dive & BBQ— Jim Delane 
27 BAD General Membership Meeting 

3 BAD BOD Meeting 

21-22 Blue Lagoon Picnic/Campout—Jim 
   Delane  

25 BAD General Membership Meeting 

30-8/7 Cozumel Trip –Bill Jones 

7   BAD BOD Meeting 
29   BAD General Membership Meeting 



Deadline for article submission for next month is:    July  8th, 2007    E-Mail   aladyfish@verizon.net 

Bay Area Divers Officers & Directors 

  

  President       Randy Widaman     cap10randy@houston.rr.com  

  V. President   Jim Delane             Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Secretary          

  Treasurer      Lucinda Guajardo    lucinda.guajardo@citihomestx.com  

  Editor             Ja Van Pruett          aladyfish@verizon.net  

  Board             Rowe Henry            rowehenry@hotmail.com  

  Board             Butch Shannon       butch@pdq.net  

  Board             Tanya Gorguraki     cchung95@yahoo.com   

  Webmaster:   Jim Delane          Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Bartender:     Polly Swerdlin      pfollyred@yahoo.com  

  Sales:            Verna Shannon    butch@pdq.net 

   WEBSITE:  www.bayareadivers.org. 

 

Any Member of the Bay Area Dive Club can run 
an add for as long as you would like.    

Business Card size would be $10.00 a month

 

Double Business card size would be $20.00 a 
month.  

  

Please contact Editor:  aladyfish@verizon.net
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New Members — 

 

Debra Jean Dale,  
Brian & Betty,  Kitty, Michael Russo, 

Catherine Schexnider 

ARE OPEN TO All, so come on out and join us for our 
next meeting TUESDAY, July 3, 2007 at 7:00 PM at 
Ryan’s Steak House on Bay Area Blvd. near Hwy 3.    
Everyone is encouraged to attend as we appreciate every-
one’s participation and your input.  Come earlier if you 
would like to eat and visit with some of us prior to the 
meeting. 

By Randy Widaman  

By: Randy Widaman  

Hello fellow BADdies. I am sending out this request 
to fill the Office of Secretary.  Our elected Secretary 
Jim Carmin has accepted and offer from our military 
and will be returning to full active service starting in 
April. So I am asking of our membership if there 
are those out there how would be willing to step 
up and offer to help fill this position on the board.  

Well summer is finally here and the time to start 
pulling out your gear and checking it out is now 
upon us. My trip to CoCo View 3 weeks ago turned 
out to be equipment failure one for me. First my   
octopus LP hose blow then the next day my HP hose 
developed a massive small bubble leak all up and 
down the hose. Then my old   faithful mask decided 
to start leaking and fogging up on me. I tried 4 kinds 
of defog and none worked. Someone finally gave me 
another mask to us. So be sure to have your gear 
checked out before flying off to that Caribbean resort 
only to find out your gear is in need of repair. The 
board met last Tuesday and we have started making 
plans for more club activity this year. So check the 
BAD web page out for further details. 
www.bayareadivers.org  I want to thank Jim DeLane 
for the Twin Lakes outing. I was out of town but 
heard that those that attended had a great time. Or 
last general meeting was well attended and I want to 
thank our speaker for a very informative report on 
South Padre Island and it’s many attractions. We 
hope that soon the Texas Clipper merchant marine 
ship will be sunk of our own coast down near Port 
Isabell. EPA and other groups are demanding more 
preparation prier to her sinking. Well don’t forget to 
make your calendar for our next General meeting 
June 27th and bring a guest with you this time. 

 

Flower Gardens October 13—14, 2007 aboard the 
M/V Spree. They can register and pay on line at 
www.captainwaldos.com, by clicking on the M/V Spree 
logo at the bottom of the front page. Call Dennis Camp at 
281-703-6492 if you have any questions!  

http://www.bayareadivers.org
http://www.bayareadivers.org
http://www.captainwaldos.com


We  are  pleased to announce the second expedition of  
NOAA Ocean Exploration's 2007 field season, "Cayman  
Islands Twilight Zone," is now available on NOAA's Ocean 
Explo re r webs i te a t :oceanexp lo re r .noaa .gov /
e x p l o r a t i o n s / 0 7 m e x i c o / w e l c o m e . h t m l

  

From June 4-July 6, a diverse team of scientists will use the 
Remotely Operated Vehicle (ROV) Jason II and the NOAA 
Ship Ronald Brown to expand upon the "Expedition to the 
Deep Slope 2006" exploration and study of  hydrocarbon 
seep communities deeper than 1000 meters in the Gulf of  
Mexico. The scientific team includes Minerals Management 
Service (MMS) and other US scientists who have led the 
exploration, discovery, and study of the Gulf of Mexico cold 
seeps for the last 20 years as well as leading international 
seep scientists from Germany, France and Austria.  

Chemosynthetic  communities   in  the  Gulf  of  Mexico 
were found  by  accident in 1984. These communities are 
similar to the  hydrothermal  vent  communities  first       
discovered  in the Galapagos  in 1977  in  that  they  are  
based  upon  energy  produced by chemosynthesis; but while 
energy for the  Galapagos communities is derived from   
underwater hot springs, deep sea chemosynthetic communi-
ties in the Gulf of Mexico are found in areas where gases 
(such  as  methane  and hydrogen sulfide) and oil seep out of 
Sediments. These areas, known as cold seeps, are commonly 
found along continental margins, and (like hydrothermal 
vents) are home to many species of organisms that have not 
been found  anywhere else on Earth.  

Expedition to the Deep Slope 2007 is focused on detailed 
sampling and mapping of four key sites visited in the 2006 
mission, as well as exploring new sites identified from      
seismic survey data. Web coverage for this mission includes 
"Conservation in the Deep Sea," "Dissolved Gases," and 
"Seafloor Geology and Biology" content essays written by 
the mission scientists. Web logs, including video and       
images, written by scientists and other explorers at sea    
capture daily activities and discoveries. An "Ask an         
Explorer" feature is also available to submit questions to and 
receive answers from the explorers while they are engaged 
in the expedition.   

Log on and dive 
in!      

oceanexplorer.noaa.gov/explorations/07mexico/welcome.html

  

All we do is touched by ocean, yet we remain on the shore of 
what we know. 
-Richard Wilbur 

On March 28th meeting, we want to give thanks to  
Dennis Camp for doing the presentation at the last BAD 
general meeting. Dennis is with Captain Waldos Dive 
Shop and the Cressi representative in Houston. He     
provided us with a great presentation on the differences 
in dive   equipment. From fins to masks and everything 
in between, he discussed the differences and advantages 
of the many different types of dive products available to 
divers. I found the discussion on BCs and regulators very          
informative. I learned a lot and there was something for 
most everyone there.   

On April 25th meeting, we had a wonderful presentation 
on Aquarena Springs in San Marcus. The Aquarena 
Springs has crystal clear water. The have an archeologi-
cal certification that is required to dive and explore the 
Springs area. This presentation will provide us with   
information about the Springs, the history and the      
program. Since San Marcus is such a short ride from 
Houston, if we get a good response, maybe we can take a 
group up there for a weekend.   

At the last General Meeting: 
May 30th  - General Meeting  

We had Deeonda Ahadi with the South Padre Island 
Convention & Visitors Bureau coming to talk to us about 
diving in that part of Texas. She about the South Pa-
dre  'Scuba Week' which they pan to hold annually in the 
third week of September. She discussed the activities 
that will be going on and to tell us about the special 
packages they are putting together to bring more scuba 
divers to the South Padre Island area. For more informa-
tion go to www.sopadre.com
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The Board of Directors has approved new guide-
lines for trips associated with the club. There was 
some concern that the previous Trip Guidelines 
had redundant requirements and after 3 months 
of review and revisions, the new Trip Guidelines 
have been approved. The guidelines are posted 
on the website at http://bayareadivers.org/
constitution-bylaws-guidelines/
BADDiveTripGuidelines-Adopted-4-3-07.pdf

   

The guidelines are posted in a pdf format and 
can be printed directly off the website. 

Deadline for article submission for next month is:    July  8th, 2007    E-Mail   aladyfish@verizon.net 

http://www.sopadre.com
http://bayareadivers.org/
constitution-bylaws-guidelines/
BADDiveTripGuidelines-Adopted-4-3-07.pdf


BOSTON, Massachusetts (AP) -- A 
50-ton bowhead whale caught off the 
Alaskan coast last month had a 
weapon fragment embedded in its 
neck that showed it survived a similar 
hunt -- more than a century ago.  

Embedded deep under its blubber was a 3½-inch arrow-
shaped projectile that has given researchers insight into the 
whale's age, estimated between 115 and 130 years old.  

"No other finding has been this precise," said John Bock-
stoce, an adjunct curator of the New Bedford Whaling Mu-
seum.  

Calculating a whale's age can be difficult, and is usually 
gauged by amino acids in the eye lenses. It's rare to find 
one that has lived more than a century, but experts say the 
oldest were close to 200 years old.  

The bomb lance fragment, lodged in a bone between the 
whale's neck and shoulder blade, was likely manufactured 
in New Bedford, on the southeast coast of Massachusetts, a   
major whaling center at that time, Bockstoce said.  

It was probably shot at the whale from a heavy shoulder 
gun around 1890. The small metal cylinder was filled with 
explosives fitted with a time-delay fuse so it would explode 
seconds after it was shot into the whale. The bomb lance 
was meant to kill the whale immediately and prevent it 
from escaping. The device exploded and probably injured 
the whale, Bockstoce said. "It probably hurt the whale, or 
annoyed him, but it hit him in a non-lethal place," he said. 
"He couldn't have been that bothered if he lived for another 
100 years."  

The whale harkens back to far different era. If 130 years 
old, it would have been born in 1877, the year Rutherford 
B. Hayes was sworn in as president, when federal Recon-
struction troops withdrew from the South and when      
Thomas Edison unveiled his newest invention, the phono-
graph.  

The 49-foot male whale died when it was shot with a    
similar projectile last month, and the older device was 
found buried beneath its blubber as hunters carved it with a 
chain saw for harvesting. "It's unusual to find old things 
like that in whales, and I knew immediately that it was 
quite old by its shape," said Craig George, a wildlife      
biologist for the North Slope Borough Department of  
Wildlife Management, who was called down to the site 
soon after it was found.   

The revelation led George to return to a similar piece found 
in a whale hunted near St. Lawrence Island in 1980, which 
he sent to Bockstoce to compare. "We didn't make anything 
of it at the time, and no one had any idea about their life 
span, or speculated that a bowhead could be that old," 

Bockstoce said he was impressed by notches carved into the 
head of the arrow used in the 19th century hunt, a traditional 
way for the Alaskan hunters to indicate ownership of the 
whale. Whaling has always been a prominent source of food 
for Alaskans, and is monitored by the International Whaling 
Commission. A hunting quota for the Alaska Eskimo   
Whaling Commission was recently renewed, allowing 255 
whales to be harvested by 10 Alaskan villages over five 
years.  

After it is analyzed, the fragment will be displayed at the 
Inupiat Heritage Center in Barrow, Alaska  

Sent by Jim Ward 

      

Jimmy Atkinson 1 
Eddie Parrott 2 
Kirtley Stanford 2 
Hai Dang 3 
Kathryn Hartman 5 
Debra Dale 4 
Catherine Schexnider 4 
Fred Swerdlin 7 
Becky Vanderslice 7 
Linda Jorgensen 12 
Rick Jaeger 13 
Mikki Johle 14 
Tiffany Suraco 16 
Linda Woodward 23 
Butch Shannon 31 

Carl Drechsel 1 
Lidia Arena 2 

Bess Bright 2 

James Foley 2 

Bruce Collins 3 

Don Barnes 5 

Nina Clayton 6 

Craig Ashton 7 
Forrest DeVore 11 

Cathleen Dwire 14 

Thomas Dornak 29 

Deadline for article submission for next month is:    July  8th, 2007    E-Mail   aladyfish@verizon.net 
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CPSC Recall Hotline: (800) 638-2772 
CPSC Media Contact: (301) 504-7908  

Innovaive Scuba Concepts Recalls Diving Regulator     
Components Due to Drowning Hazardt  

WASHINGTON, D.C. - The U.S. Consumer Product Safety 
Commission, in cooperation with the firm named below, 
today announced a voluntary recall of the following        
consumer product. Consumers should stop using recalled 
products immediately unless otherwise  instructed.   

Name of product: Swivel for a Scuba Regulator  

Units: About 170  

Importer: Innovative Scuba Concepts Inc., of Colorado 
Springs, Colo.  

Hazard: The swivel, which is attached to a diving  regulator, 
could separate while diving. This will result in a complete 
and sudden loss of the diver's air supply,  causing the diver 
to engage in emergency ascent procedures. This poses a risk 
of decompression sickness due to rapid ascent, and air      
embolism or drowning if the diver panics or the emergency 
ascent procedure fails.  

Incidents/Injuries: The firm has received one report where 
the swivel separated during a dive and caused the diver to 
ascend using the buddy breathing technique. No injury was 
reported.  

Description: The recall involves the HO110 Swivels sold as 
an aftermarket regulator component. There are no markings 
such as a date or production code embossed on the unit. 
Contact Innovative Scuba Concepts for information on 
where the recalled units were sold.  

Sold at: Specialty retail dive stores nationwide from  January 
2006 through March 2007 for about $40. They also could 
have been installed by a dive shop regulator technician.  

Manufactured in: Taiwan.  

Remedy: Consumers should stop using regulators with the 
swivel attached and contact the dive store where purchased 
for a refund.  

Consumer Contact: For additional information, contact    
Innovative Scuba Concepts Inc. at (800) 472-2740 between 
9 a.m. and 5 p.m. CT Monday through Friday, or visit the 
firm's Web site at www.innovativescuba.com

  

To see this recall on CPSC's web site, including a picture of 
the recalled product, please go to: 
http://www.cpsc.gov/cpscpub/prerel/prhtml07/07200.html

 

                  Store Hours 
        Monday-Saturday 9am-7pm 

              Sunday 12noon-6pm 
          

              

  ALL LEVELS OF SCUBA TRAINING 
 Basic Snorkeling thru Advanced Technical 

Deep Water Aerobics 
Indoor Heated Pool on Premise  

  Equipment from most major manufacture 
  Computers  Tanks  Dry Suits  BCD’s

 

  Regulators    Wet Suits    Spear fishing

  

  Apparel    Photography    Jewelry

  

 Dive Accessories of all kinds   

  WORLDWIDE TRAVEL DESTINATIONS 
                        Groups     Individual    Clubs

  

  1307 First Street   Humble, TX 77338               
Tel: (281) 540-1616 Fax: (281) 446-8861 

  Email: rebecca@wwdive.com

 

Website: www.wwdive.com

  

COMPANY 

 

You may want to throw some vitamin 
C and E in your suitcase as you pack 
your wet suit and mask for that dive 
trip to the Caribbean. Scuba diving 
has long been thought of as a sport 
with few health risks other than de-
compression sickness. But recent evi-
dence  reveals that even a single 30-minute dive can 
cause cardiovascular changes. Although these effects     
generally go undetected, a study from Croatia’s    
University of Split School of Medicine and the     
Norwegian University of Science and Technology 
finds  that  taking  antioxidants  prior  to  a  dive  may    
prevent them from taking place.   

The divers took 2 grams of vitamin C and 400 IU of 
vitamin E two hours before a 30-minute dive to a 
depth of 30 meters. Researchers saw improved      
vascular endothelial function, which prevents harden-
ing of the arteries, a leading cause of heart attacks.  

So, before you dive into the 
sea, down some C and E to 
reduce the risk to your heart.  

http://www.innovativescuba.com
http://www.cpsc.gov/cpscpub/prerel/prhtml07/07200.html
http://www.wwdive.com
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6th Annual Bill Jones  
COZUMEL Vacations 

Departing from HOUSTON's BUSH INTERCONTINENTAL 
AIRPORT  IAH  

August 2007 for 5 Days, 4 Nights

  

approx.$599 pp, dbl occ, tax incl 

 

for less than $120 per day!

  

We arrive early enough on Monday to get weighted-out 
and dive.  We leave late enough on Friday to make 2 

dives Thursday morning.  

OR  

August 2007 for 8 Days, 7 Nights  
approx.$799 pp, dbl occ, tax incl for less than $100 per 

day! 
We arrive early enough on Monday to get weighted-out and dive.  We 

leave late enough on Monday to make 2 dives Sunday morning.  

staying at the fabulous Hotel Cozumel  
& Resort  

DATE 2007 LOCATION 
LAST PURCHASE DATE TRAVELCODE  

August 9th thru 10th Flower Gardens MV Spree $500 
July 13th, 2007 FG080907  

August To Be Announced TBA  

September 2nd thru 9th Little Cayman, CI  $1699 + Air 
June 22nd, 2007 LC090207  

September 22nd thru 23rd Flower Garden MV Spree 
$500  August 24th,     2007 FG092207  

October 21st thru 27th Cozumel, MX $699 + Air 
August 10th, 2007 CM102107  

November 18th thru 24th Curacao, NA  Approx $2400 
September 7th, 2007 CC111807  

Dec 26th thru Jan 1st Cozumel, MX     $999 + Air 
October 12th, 2007 CM122607  

dcamp@HibexIntl.com

 

www.hibexintl.com

  

By Captain Randy  

Come join me, Captain Randy 
Widaman and 13 other guest to 
CoCoView Resort on beautiful Roatan, Bay Island   
Honduras October 20-27, 2007. The trip includes round 
trip airfare from Houston IAH airport, transfers to and 
from the resort, 7 nights lodging and 6 days of diving, 
welcome drink, 3 meals a day, a BBQ picnic on the cay 
weather permitting, 2 boat trips per day with each boat 
trip having 2 dives each, unlimited beach diving day or 
night. We have 6 Ocean Front A/C rooms and 1 Cabana 
A/C room reserved. Not included in the price is Roatans 
departure tax of $32.32, tips, your bar tab, land tours, 
and gifts for the folks back home.  We will soon have a 
flyer out on the BAD web page www.bayareadivers.org  
so check it out under “events”.  For further info call 
Randy Widaman 281-338-8808 home/fax or           
832-264-8047 cell. My email address is 
cap10randy@houston.rr.com

  

You can also check out 
Coco View’s web page at  www.cocoviewresort.com

  

I 
have been to a lot of places diving and I honesty have to 
say this is the best,  so come join me for a fun filled 
week of great diving and relaxation.  

June 23, 2007 
Noon -5pm  

A 'get wet party' at Twin Lakes in Manvel Texas. 
Bring a tank and equipment - there is a fill station on-site. 

Jim will be cooking chicken and sausage. 
Everyone is welcome.  

You don't have to be BAD to join in the fun. 

July 21-22, 2007 
Noon -5pm  Lagoon 2 - Shelter #1 

Bring a tank and equipment - there is a fill station on-site. 
Spend the day or camp out for the weekend. 

Everyone is welcome.  
You don't have to be BAD to join in the fun 

Contact Jim Delane   281-782-7469  
jimdelane@bayareadivers.org

 

http://www.hibexintl.com
http://www.bayareadivers.org
http://www.cocoviewresort.com
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Ingredients & Instructions   

1 oz. Moët and Chandon White Star 
1 oz. Lemoncello 
1 oz. PAMA Pomegranate Liqueur 
1 oz. Un-sweet Iced Tea 
½ oz. Simple Syrup 

Muddle orange slice and mint leaf in Collins glass.  

Combine all ingredients. 

 

For years, conservationists have argued for stronger         
protections  for  sharks.  It's  been  a  tough sell;  sharks 
don't evoke a lot of sympathy.  

But a study recently published in the journal Science ex-
plains why those protections are necessary. A team of 
Canadian and U.S. scientists reports that sharp declines in 
big sharks along the Eastern Seaboard over the past 35 
years has produced a boom in rays, skates and smaller 
sharks that are destroying such well-regarded delicacies 
as North Carolina bay scallops and Chesapeake Bay    
oysters.  From 1970 to 2005, according to the study, the 
number of scalloped hammerhead and tiger 
sharks in the northwest Atlantic may have declined by 
more than 97 percent; populations of bull, dusky and 
smooth hammerhead sharks may have dropped more than 
99 percent. The loss of these top predators has 
allowed other marine species to proliferate - especially 
the cownose ray, a large (its wingspan can reach 6 feet 
across) ray with a proportionately outsized appetite for 
scallops, oysters and soft-shell and hard-shell clams.  

In 2004, the disappearance of North Carolina's bay     
scallops prompted the state to shut down that fishery.  

Experts say we're witnessing the reorganization of a    
marine ecosystem around the loss of its top predator. 
Meanwhile, the demand for sharks—especially their fins, 
which the Chinese use in soup - seems insatiable. But the 
plight of sharks is only part of the overall dismal picture 
of New England's fisheries. Once the envy of the world, 
New  England's commercial fish stocks rank today as the 
nation's most depleted. Of the 18 varieties that have been 
over fished,  just two  -  haddock  and  sea  scallops - have  
been restored.  

Reforms to the federal marine fisheries act adopted by 
Congress late last year promise improved protections. But 
the most promising, long-term solution, proposed by the 
Conservation Law Foundation and World Wildlife   
Fund-Canada, calls for the creation of a patchwork of 30 
marine preserves from Cape Cod to Nova Scotia totaling 
24,000 square miles. Such preserves would function as 
marine sanctuaries, protecting the biodiversity essential to 
a healthy and productive marine ecosystem for genera-
tions to come.        

We hope Congress and the National Marine Fisheries  
Service, which is engaged in an update of its 14-year-old 
management plan for shark fisheries, are paying attention. 
Traditional approaches to protecting New England's   
fisheries haven't worked.  

Remember this picture? In one of the article “Sub to 
seek Secrets of the Gulf off Galveston” in March issue. 
The researchers talked about the Salt Domes. If you 
would have visited www.immersionpresents.org. you 
would have seen this picture. It is the Brine Seep East 
Flower Gardens.          

New picture! I need you to tell me what it is and where 
it comes from. Please email me   aladyfish@verizon.net

 

with your answers. The winner will have their name and 
information in the newsletter next month.           

Thank you in advance for your participation.  
Your editor, Ja Van Pruett  

http://www.immersionpresents.org


Bay Area Divers 

P.O. Box 58404 
Houston, TX 77258 

Catch us on the web at:  

Www.ba y a r ea diver s.or g 

Are you thinking about replacing your Club Shirt, or are you a New Member and would like to have a 
“BAD” Logo shirt to wear just for fun?  I am happy to report that I can help you with all of your “BAD” 
Fashion Needs.    There are lots of styles, colors and sizes to choose from.  I can get them made fast and 

you’ll be ready to go in no time.   

BAD Patches . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . .$ 5 ea  
Short Sleeve Polo Shirt. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$19 ea  

Zippered Sweat Shirt . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $22 ea  
Short Sleeve Button Down Dress Shirt . . . . . $27 ea  
Long Sleeve Button Down Dress Shirt . . . . . $29 ea    

*Prices slightly higher for XX & XXX sizes   

Something New  - Tee-Shirts …………………$12 ea  

(The Tee’s have an Angel Fish Photo on the Front and the BAD Dive Flag on the Back) 
See me about the possibility of putting your favorite photo on the front.    Available in all  sizes  

I also have catalogs with of lots of other items you can purchase.  Another item that we have available is “BAD” Logo 
patches.  You can sew these on a jacket or bag that you already have.  

If you are interested in any of these items, see me at the next club meeting or you can contact me, Verna Shannon, by 
e-mail me at butch@pdq.net  

Display your club logo with pride; it’s GOOD TO BE “BAD”. 
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